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H. 3099 

 

Fiscal Impact Summary 

This bill allows a tattoo facility to engage in the sale of goods or to perform any form of body 
piercing other than tattooing.  The bill also removes the prohibition on tattooing any part of the 
head, face, or neck of another person.  Additionally, the bill allows the Department of Public 
Health (DPH) to license a tattoo facility if all churches, schools, or playgrounds located within 
one thousand feet affirmatively state that they do not object to the issuance of a license.  As the 
bill requires DPH to perform duties that are within the course of normal agency business, there is 
no expenditure impact to DPH. 

Explanation of Fiscal Impact 

Introduced on January 14, 2025 
State Expenditure 
This bill allows a tattoo facility to engage in the sale of goods or to perform any form of body 
piercing other than tattooing.  The bill also removes the prohibition on tattooing any part of the 
head, face, or neck of another person.  Additionally, the bill allows DPH to license a tattoo 
facility if all churches, schools, or playgrounds located within one thousand feet affirmatively 
state that they do not object to the issuance of a license.  As the bill requires DPH to perform 
duties that are within the course of normal agency business, there is no expenditure impact to 
DPH. 
 
State Revenue 
N/A 
 
Local Expenditure 
N/A 
 
Local Revenue 
N/A 
 
 

Bill Number: H. 3099  Introduced on January 14, 2025 
Subject: Tattoo Facilities 
Requestor: House Medical, Military, Public, and Municipal Affairs 
RFA Analyst(s): Griffith 
Impact Date: February 6, 2025                                           


